
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL: 

July 20, 2023 

Dear Employers, Plan Sponsors, and Issuers: 

The U.S. is in the midst of the single largest health coverage transition event since the 
implementation of the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (ACA). Health coverage is a 
prerequisite to having meaningful access to the health care system - something that provides 
peace of mind and security to every American family. The Biden-Harris Administration is 
calling on employers and other plan sponsors to ensure that employees and their families remain 
connected to coverage, including through extending the period for special enrollment under the 
group health plans they sponsor. 

Generally, eligibility for Medicaid coverage must be renewed each year. However, during the 
COVID-19 public health emergency, most Medicaid coverage terminations were paused to 
minimize coverage loss during the pandemic. This continuous enrollment condition expired on 
March 31, 2023, under the terms of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2023. Across the 
country, state Medicaid agencies are currently in the process of resuming regular eligibility and 
enrollment operations, which includes renewing coverage for all individuals enrolled in 
Medicaid and the Children's Health Insurance Program (CHIP) and terminating coverage for 
individuals who are no longer eligible. 

Medicaid enrollment grew during the last three years as states paused terminations, and we now 
expect people will lose Medicaid and CHIP coverage because they are no longer eligible for the 
programs and will need to transition to other sources of coverage. A recent Department of Health 
& Human Services report projected that approximately 3.8 million individuals who lose 
Medicaid eligibility will be eligible for employment-based coverage. 1 

Given the exceptional circumstances surrounding the resumption of Medicaid and CHIP 
renewals for the first time in three years, many individuals will need more than the typical 60- 
day window after loss of Medicaid or CHIP coverage to apply for and enroll in other coverage. 
For example, employees may not realize that they lost their Medicaid or CHIP coverage until 
they access care, since they may have missed notices from their state agency, and then missed 
their opportunity to enroll in other coverage. 

1 Source: htlps://aspe.hhs.gov/reports/unwinding-medicaid-continuous-enrollment-provision 






